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Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

We are so incredibly thankful for each and every one of you! Thank you for your faith-
fulness to prayerfully and financially support our family. It has been so encouraging to
see the strength and determination of God’s people during these unusual and uncertain
times.

We praise the Lord that we have been able to keep most of our scheduled meetings and
are only facing occasional cancellations due to the effects of Covid.

Since our last update we were privileged to preach, sing, and present our ministry in 6
churches in Tennessee during late June and early July. We then headed out west to
South Dakota and Montana to present in 5 churches, including the church that we
planted in Victor, MT. It was wonderful to be back in Montana for the first time since
turning the church over last August. We really enjoyed fellowshipping and worshipping
with everyone again! We even had the privilege to attend and assist with their teen
camp. It was such a blessing to be able to challenge the young people and to see the
Lord do a great work in their hearts.

From Montana, we headed down to south Alabama, where we were blessed to be a part
of a missions conference in Brewton and a revival in Sylacauga. The Lord allowed us to
make many new friends and to see friends that we haven’t seen in many years. One of
the best parts of being on deputation is getting to fellowship with so many brothers and
sisters in Christ. We praise the Lord for the brethren that faithfully remain!

On our trip back from AL to GA, we started having trouble with our motorhome. The
Lord got us back to Kelly’s mom’s house safely and the motorhome is now in the shop.
We would appreciate your prayers for a quick and “warranty covered” repair!

The next few weeks will have us traveling to FL, GA, MO, and AL. We truly covet your
prayers for safety as travel, for God’s hand on our family as we minister, and for oppor-
tunities to serve and be a blessing as we continue to raise our support. God continues to
amaze us with His provisions for us, as we are now at 38% of our needed support! What
a joy to know that even Covid can’t stop our God and the work that He’s called us to do!

Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support!
Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders




